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City of Taylor Mill
SPECIAL MEETING
Wednesday, August 28, 2019

CALL TO ORDER & WELCOME:

Mayor Bell called the meeting to order at 6:01 p.m. and welcomed those in attendance. In
attendance were: Mayor Daniel L. Bell, Commissioner Caroline Braden, Commissioner Rose
Merritt, Commissioner Dan Murray, and City Administrative Officer Brian Haney.

PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE:

Mayor Bell led the Pledge of Allegiance.
PRESENTATION:

City Administrative Officer Brian Haney made a presentation regarding the city finances.
GUESTS:

Mayor Bell asked if anyone from the audience wanted to address the commission.

Rose Manning, a resident of 720 Forest Avenue, addressed the Commission regarding the
proposed tax increase.

Don Adams, a resident at 5566 Taylor Mill Road, addressed the Commission to ask about
what kind of revenue is coming into the city.

Jane Frantz, a resident at 724 Redbud Lane, addressed the Commission to inquire about
tax revenue that is generated from the Farm Apartments.

LEGISLATION:
FIRST READING — ORDINANCE 350

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF TAYLOR MILL, IN KENTON COUNTY,
KENTUCKY, PROVIDING FOR THE ANNUAL ASSESSMENT OF ALL REAL
ESTATE AND PERSONAL PROPERTY, WITHIN THE CORPORATE LIMITS OF
THE CITY OF TAYLOR MILL, AND THE AD VALOREM TAXATION THEREOF,
FOR THE FISCAL YEAR BEGINNING ON JULY 1,2019 AND ENDING ON JUNE 30,
2020 AND PROVIDING FOR THE PAYMENT AND COLLECTION OF SUCH
TAXES, AND THE PENALTIES AND INTEREST THEREON; AND DESCRIBING




THE PURPOSE FOR WHICH THE TAXES SO COLLECTED SHALL BE
APPROPRIATED AND USED.

City Administrative Officer Brian Haney provided the first reading of Ordinance 350.

FIRST READING — ORDINANCE 351

AN ORDINANCE OF THE CITY OF TAYLOR MILL, IN KENTON COUNTY, KENTUCKY,
AMENDING TAYLOR MILL ORDINANCE NO. 337 (10-10-18) BY INCREASING THE
RATE OF THE ANNUAL WASTE COLLECTION ASSESSMENT LEVIED THEREBY TO
ONE HUNDRED EIGHTY-TWO DOLLARS ($182.00) PER YEAR.

City Administrative Officer Brian Haney provided the first reading of Ordinance 351.

ADJOURNMENT:

There being no further business to discuss, Mayor Bell called for a motion to adjourn.
Commissioner Murray so moved, with a second from Commissioner Braden to adjourn the
meeting. The motion passed with the unanimous approval of the Commission, the time being 7:13
p.m.

MOTION CARRIED

The next Commission Meeting will be Wednesday. September 11, 2019, at 7:00 p.m.

APPROVED:
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daniel L. Bell, Mayor
ATTEST: W

Ky{sty Webb., City Clerk




